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                                         September 2023
Dear Parents
Welcome back to our new school year and I hope you have all had an enjoyable summer break.   We especially welcome our new P1 children who embark on their exciting journey through primary school.
In the event that you need to contact your child’s teacher, please see below:
Mrs Allen – nallen400@c2kni.net

Mrs Bennett – cbennett149@c2kni.net
Miss Dow – ldow197@c2kni.net

Mr McKeown – mmckeown926@c2kni.net
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· Full school day starts Friday 1st September 

P2 – P3: 9 am – 2 pm

P4 – P7: 9 am – 3.10 pm

Except Fridays P2 – P7: 9 am – 2 pm 
· Buses start Friday 1st September

· School meals start Friday 1st September 
Arrival/Departure

Children should arrive at 8.55 am.  There will be no supervision until 9 am. Children and parents should leave the premises at 2 pm and 3.10 pm due to insurance. 

No playing on the wall or bike sheds at any time.
P1 will use the bottom door of the main building (closest to Mrs Allen’s room).

P2/P3 will use the top door of the main building (school’s main entrance).

P4/P5 will go directly to their own classroom (mobile).

P6/P7 will go directly to their own classroom (mobile).

· Line-up time is strictly 9 am.  It is important for pupils to arrive on time – not early and not late. There will be no supervision in the playground before 9 am. ARRIVE AT 8.55 AM THE EARLIEST PLEASE. 
· All children in P4 – P7 are to walk to their classroom independently.  Parents may not enter any classroom or the office without an appointment.
The main focus for the first half term will be on the social and emotional needs of our children.  It is important that we make them feel secure and happy back at school.
Healthy Break

All children should bring in a healthy snack such as cheese, fruit, sandwich or water etc. for their break.
Children will need to bring in their own water bottles which they will be allowed to refill at school. It is the child’s responsibility to look after their own water bottle and take it home for washing, etc. 
School Side Gates            
  
The side gate on the Ballyphilip Road and the gate at the entrance of the playground will be locked at 9.10 am each morning and opened at 1.55 pm each afternoon. It will be locked again at 2.05 pm and opened at 3.10 pm. 
Medication

A form will need to be signed by the parent in order for Mrs Allen to administer medication throughout the school.  Inhalers must be kept in school.


 Books

Please return any text books or reading books or any other books belonging to the school.
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School Uniform  
In relation to uniform and appearance, pupils are expected to maintain a high standard of personal appearance and to wear school uniform when travelling to and from school.
Please label uniform with your child’s name.
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GIRLS

Navy sweat shirt with school logo

Yellow polo shirt  

Navy skirt/pinafore or plain navy track suit bottoms

Black shoes or dark trainer type sports shoe 



BOYS

Navy sweat shirt with school logo

Yellow polo shirt

Navy trousers/navy plain tracksuit bottoms
Black shoes or dark coloured trainers

Uniform with the school logo may be purchased at the school and other items are available in TESCO, ASDA etc. Please note hoodies are not part of the school uniform.
Physical Education   
All children should come to school in PE uniform on their PE day in a white polo shirt, school jumper, plain navy tracksuit bottoms and trainers.  PE days for all classes are as follows:

P1        -  Thursday and Friday
P2/P3   -  Wednesday and Friday

P4/P5   -  Wednesday and Friday
P6/P7   -  Monday and Friday
Dinners     

Dinners will cost £2.60 per day.  In order to assist you and ourselves, we would be grateful if you could, at the beginning of each week, enclose the relevant dinner money (no change given) in an envelope, write on the envelope your child’s name, the days your child will be having dinner for that week and enclosing the correct amount of money.   
It would be helpful if you could use a separate envelope for each child.  However, if you have two or more children in the same classroom, one envelope will suffice as long as they are clearly marked.  All money should be handed to the class teacher and not the office.  If you know your child will be late for school, please telephone the school 028 427 28523 if you wish to order a school dinner. Dinners need to be ordered by 9.15 am so if your child is late, we are unable to order after this time.
Just a reminder that school for P1 – P7 children commences at 9 am.  It is very important that children come to school on time as it is very disruptive for the teacher and the rest of the class when other children arrive late.  Please make sure that children are collected promptly each day P1/P3 – 2 pm (3 pm sharp if staying for an after school activity) and P4/P7 3.10 pm (4 pm sharp if staying for an after school activity).  Of course, we understand that from time to time, there may be exceptional circumstances when parents/guardians cannot make it on time so we would ask that you please contact the school if this is indeed the case.  

Swimming/Gymnastics    
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Swimming/Gymnastics for P4/P5 will commence Friday 8th September. A separate note will be sent out to this class with all the details.
Bike Shed

Please put your bikes or scooters in the bike shed and place your helmets with them.
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Handle with Care     
If your family is experiencing difficulties at home. I would like to provide additional support at school.  I understand that you are not always able to share details and that’s okay. If your child is coming to school after a difficult night, morning or weekend, please email me “Handle with Care”. Nothing else will be said or asked. This will let me know that your child may need extra time, patience, or help during the day. Also in these bleak economic times, we know how difficult it is to be able to put food on the table, pay bills etc so if you feel your child needs any extra food for breakfast and/or break or avail of the community foodbank, we will be able to provide some food if needed. Just let Mrs Allen know by email or telephone the school and ask for her specifically.


Important - Absence from School 
If a child is absent from school due to illness or for some other reason, we would ask you to please ring the school or email (econlan823@c2kni.net) to let us know the situation   It is a requirement for us to inform the Education Welfare Officer of any child’s absence for which we have no explanation.  If there is no explanation of a child’s absence from school, the unauthorised absence code will be used.  
Absence will be monitored monthly and if your child’s absence is under 85%, you will be contacted by telephone initially. If there is no improvement, the Education Welfare Officer will be contacted to advise them of this.
If your child has an appointment during the day, please email econlan823@c2kni.net or telephone 028 427 28523 first thing at 9 am.
                                      

Attached is a Holiday List, Pupil Information Sheet to be completed in full and returned as soon as possible and a Child Protection Form ( P1 parents should have already completed this information)  for your attention, which we should be grateful if you would also sign and return as soon as possible.  It is very important that the Pupil Information Sheet is returned immediately as it is vital that we have this information if the welfare of each pupil is to be effectively provided for.  We would ask that you please give us your email address if possible as this will be the main source of contact between school and parent for the foreseeable future. 
All forms are confidential and information is kept on a computer database.  If any of this information changes over the coming year, please inform us as soon as possible.
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Designated Teacher/Deputy Designated Teacher 
The Designated Teacher for Child Protection is Mr Martin McKeown and the Deputy Designated Child Protection Officer is Mrs Allen.  If you or your child have any concerns in this respect, please contact one of the above. 
Period Dignity
The Assembly made a ground-breaking piece of legislation called the Period Products (Free Provision) Act (Northern Ireland) 2022.  The Act places importance on respect for dignity and aims to remove financial barriers to accessing period products. 
In this regard, please note that there are free period products available at this school.  
so if any parent wishes their child to avail of these during school time, please contact Mrs Allen. 
Operation Encompass 

Operation Encompass is a new initiative whereby there is a partnership between police and schools. One of the principles of Operation Encompass is that all incidents of domestic abuse are shared with schools, not just those where an offence can be identified. Please see attached letter for more information. 
Please contact Mrs Allen is there are any issues you would like to discuss in this regard. 
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Pantomime  -  The Night Before Christmas (P1—P7)        

We are planning to attend “The Night Before Christmas” Pantomime on Thursday 30th November at the MAC Theatre.  The cost this year will be £15.00 per child which includes entry and transport. If you have not already done so and if you allow your child to attend please complete and return the attached reply slip with the correct money by Friday 8th September in order to secure their place.

Parents Get Together

We are starting up our Parents Get Together on Thursday 28th September at 9 am in the ICT suite. We would like to organise some fundraising events for this school year so we would appreciate if as many as possible could attend. Everyone welcome.
Curriculum Homework Afternoons

We shall be holding Curriculum Meetings for each class informing parents about their children’s homework, etc., and any questions you may have on the curriculum. Important information will be given out so we would appreciate a good turnout. P1/P2/P3 children will be looked after by members of staff in order for parents to attend. 
Meeting times are as follows:

P1 –       Mrs Allen          -    Thursday 28th September at 12 noon
P2/3 –    Mrs Bennett      -    Thursday 7th September at 2.10 pm 
P4/P5 –  Miss Dow         -     Monday 11th September at 2.10 pm
P6/P7 –  Mr McKeown    -    Tuesday 5th September at 2.10 pm
All meetings will be held in each respective teacher’s classroom.
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After School Clubs 
Clubs will commence on Monday 2nd October, further details to follow.

Breakfast Club

Breakfast Club is still continuing commencing Monday 4th September at Cuan Kids Community Pre-School from 8 am – 9 am. Cost is £2. 
School Counsellor
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If anyone wishes their child to avail of the school counselling service.

Website is www.uhub.org.uk, telephone number 028 9188 8448.

 
Parent/Teacher Interviews                
Parent/Teacher interviews (by telephone/or in person – parental choice) will commence during the week beginning Monday 23rd October through to Friday 27th October.   You will be informed by the teacher of your appointment nearer the time.
School will close early at 2 pm that whole week for P1—P7 children. There will

be no Extended School activities during that week.

School App             

Please make sure you download the NI School App which is free from the App Store as all future notes will be on the website. Newsletters and important tips on spelling and reading can also be accessed on our school website to download at www.portaferryinteps.co.uk. 
Best wishes       
NICOLA ALLEN

Nicola Allen
PRINCIPAL
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